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The Friendly Endeavor

Volume 7, No. 2.

PORTLAND, OREGON.

February, 1928

Word From Africa

Kisumu, Kenya Colony, East Africa,
November 7, 1927.
Dear Friends of Oregon:

Many times we have intended writing
to you but we find it difficult to do
anything only that that must be done.
We often think of you and appreciate
your co-operation with us in the work of
bringing the Gospel to these people.

Two important events have passed into
history during the last few months. The
first was our Missionary Prayer Con-
ference, held at Kaimosi, in July. Not
quite so many attended this year because
of sickness, furloughs, ete., but we had
a very good Conference and our hearts
were greatly blessed iand enriched. A
Mr. Pit-Pitts, who is Chaplain to the
Bishop of Mombasa, was with us and
brought splendid heart-searching
messages each day. He is truly a man
of God and believes that Jesus is “the
same yesterday, today and forever.”

The last of September and first
Sunday of October, the Native Prayer
Conference was held at Kaimosi. The
native church, where the Conference is
held, feeds and cares for the delegates
from the other Stations. Each Station
was allowed twenty-two delegates
besides the mative pastor, so this gave
the Kaimosi church many guests.
Others, not delegates, were fed because
a native does not feel ashamed to invite
himself to eat food prepared for others.
Of course any who wished were free to
attend the Conference, and the
attendance was splendid.

But the food was only a small part of
the Conference. Eachy year, .f01P some
time, the Conferences have grown in
interest and blessing, but this year, we
feel, was better than all. The Holy
Ghost came upon us in mighty power in
one of the beginning services and
throughout the meetings hearts were
melted and bowed low before God. Sins
hidden for years were confessed. Crimes
had been " covered up and yet the
offenders _have gone on professing
to be Christians. — Difficulties between
Christians were straightened up. One
young man—a teacher and preacher—
stood and told of an unpleasant affair
that had taken place between him and
another Christian, and how hard feelings
and lack of love had come in. He
walked manfully from the back of the
large cz‘o}vd saying he wanted to shake
hands with the other man and ask
forgiveness. Someone ion the platform
said, “Tell us his name. We will call
him and see if he is here.”” He replied
“If he is present, he knows who I mean.”
Down the aisle he came and a man stood
and met him and they clasped hands and
asked forgiveness. We were reminded
of things we have seen in Friends’ meet-
ings in years gone by. Some of our
leaders were blessed and made confegs-
sions.  People were weeping and pray-
ing all over the house; some stood to
speak and were so broken in spirit they
could not voice their heart’s desire. God
was good to us and the Holy Ghost is
working in our midst. The work does

not stop from 'Conference to Conference,
but goes on. Everywhere hearts are
burdened for sin and many Christians
are seeking for or receiving the baptism
with the Holy Ghost. We praise God
for what our eyes are seeing and our
ears are hearing. 'We have prayed for
years for this thing we are seeing and
and rejoice that we are permitted to
see the beginning of such a movement
among these people, both young and old;
to see the natives weep over their sins;
not able to sleep because of the burden.

At our last Monthly Meeting, during
the time of ‘worship, many made con-
fessions and wanted to be prayed for.

The Holy Ghost is speaking to hearts
these days and many are listening to
His voice. '

We have opened a Preparative Meet-
ing, for the native church felt that that
would give more time for worship in
Monthly Meeting and also help them
finish with the business in better time.

At this last Monthly Meeting a sug-
gestion came from the Preparative
Meeting that all Christian men and their
wives should eat together lat a table
instead of the husband eating alone at a

(Continued on Fourth Page.)

Auditorium

Thanks be unto God for His wonderful
blessings! He has demonstrated again
that He is able to do even more than
we ask or think.

We have all heen praying for a
Tabernacle at our Conference home.
Financial problems have stood in the
way for some time.

During the Conference last summer at
the early morning prayer meetings, one
of our loyal friends expressed @ real
concern for the progress of the work and
a desire to contribute to it, provided a
long standing debt should be paid.
United prayer was asked that God would
graciously undertake, that He would so
handle the business affairs that the
account could be settled. This friend
also stated that if it could please the
Lord to do this, a portion of the money
would be gladly turned over to help to
finance the building.

Once again it has been proven that;‘
our God is “The God that answers. . .’
He works in many and mysterious ways
to accomplish His purpose. This matter
that was placed in His hands He has
worked out for His glory and our good,
for which we praise Him. We also
rejoice that there are yet those who
hear His voice and who delight to obey.
As a result of this we have just
received $500.00 as a gift from our dear
friend, May Lattimer Wiley. We wish
to express our sincere appreciation for
this generous gift and pray that God
may greatly bless the giver. With this
substantial * gift in hand, the realiza-
tion of our hopes and prayers is in sight.
Let this be an inspiration and incentive
to each of us to rally and to do ‘our
best just now so that we may be able

to have our Auditorium built and ready
for our Conference this summer.

To the Young People
of Oregon Yearly
Meeting

An invitation is cordially extended by
Portland Quarter to the young people
of Oregon Yearly Meeting to hold their
annual Twin Rocks rally and banquet
in the basement of First Friends Church,
April 14, 1928.

Wilfred Pearson,
Portland Quarterly Meeting Supt.

Admission:

Liberal supply of “Conference Pep.”

HUNGRY? LISTEN!

On behalf of the Christian Endeavor
of Oregon Yearly Meeting, I wish to
accept the kind invitation of Portland
Quarterly Meeting to be their guests at
the annual banquet. The banquet will
be held Saturday night, April 14, 1928,
at the Sunnyside Friends Church,
Portland.

This is a time to which we all look
forward with pleasure because of the
past happy meetings. What do you say
that we make this the biggest banquet
yet? Let’s all be there and bring
someone with. us.

Thank you Portland Quarter, you can
count on us and we’ll be hungry too.

I am impatiently waiting for April 14,

WALTER P. LEE, President.

PLEASE PASS THE HAT.

Well, here it is the first of February
and The Friendly Endeavor and all hands
concerned running along on starvation
rations. We are terribly in need of a
lump of sugar for our tea, but we lare
almost penniless.

Of course you have all read your
quota and have started to raise Iit.
That’s fine. We are glad to know it.
We wish you immediate success. In
fact, the paper will need some money
immediately.

We solicit the aid of all hands and the
cook. Hurry folks. Who will be the
first to send in a nice fat check.

WALTER LEE, Business Mgr.

Quota for 1928

Society— Quota
FATST QEITICNAS] et te s e et lere ot i et e s $ 385.00
TERREEINT, 0000 3 d 00058 000 G0 oU 0 00 20.00
Second Friends ................. 15.00
12BNl 56066008 a0 0aBab B8 oo 15.00
Sl TS s B AR oA s 12.00
Sl SR 066066 5oa9d00d 00000 10.00
NiEIba| 5 soass i S SRR IR NS ) 5.00
e EC R S0 a0I010 B0 D 000 O S o 5.00
Ereenleat v s e b 20.00
Sl SRR Ay ) ol o L 15.00
B o1 SO 3 S NsxcPaeh st B oyt L g T L) 10.00
TN N T el DB oIk o e A s s 5.00
Springhrook S o S 12.00
Chehalem Center ............... 8.00
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Fiacomia) S TG Sl L AR R 10.00 | and decide what particular thing about Frank Judd had the misfortune, while
10kl S R R S 8.00 | Christ attracted you. boarding a Mount Scott car, December
Walley: Mound =8 S0t et oo, 5.00 The purity of Christ’s life pulls upon | 24, to be struck by an auto and thrown
—————— | our heart-strings. Every young person | under the street car. His left leg was

EROTAINRE RPN L s e T s LB $210.00 | admires the noble, the strong and the | fractured above the ankle and the foot

QUIET HOUR FOOD

BY BELL G. BADLEY.

Christian Endeavor Topics

FEBRUARY 12.

Ideals For Choosing a Life Partner.—

Prov. 31:10-31.
FOR STUDY

The Home Established.—Gen.2:21-24.

Marriage Is For Life—Matt. 19:4-6.

Ideal Married Life.—Eph. 5:22-33.

Find out how he or she acts at home,
when there is no company. That is the
way they will act in ‘a home of their own.

Observe them under some trying
experience, when they are innocent of
being observed. Is their religion vital
enough to keep them sweet? :

Think of the following as ideals:
Similar interests in life, fndustry,
adaptability, and spiritual interests.

While I am setting up my ideals, am
I doing all I can to be an embodiment
of those ideals for someone else?

B ES e

FEBRUARY 19.

Are the Teachings of Jesus Up to

Date? —Matt. 7:24-29.
FOR STUDY

The following readings are taken from
the United Society helps.

Fundamental Principles.—Matt. 5:1-12.

Teaching on Prayer.—Matt.6:5-15.

Teaching on Humility.—Matt. 18:1-5.

Teaching on Faith.—Matt.6:24-34.

Teaching on Soul-Winning.—Matt.
13:1-9.

Teaching on Love.—Matt. 5:43-48.

Are human hearts any different in the
inner emotions now than in Christ’s day?

* * *

FEBRUARY 26.
How Much Does the World Want
Christ?—Acts 16:8-15; 17:32-34.
FOR STUDY

The fact that evangelism has gone ion
in China in spite of the cessation of

other missionary ‘work shows what many -

Chinese want. ¢ y
The mass movement in India shows
what the Indian desires. ' ; :
The revolt from Catholicism in Mexico
shows what the Latin-American countries
and South America want. y
These people may not be able to define
their want, but it is a cry for Christ, who
is the only one who can satisfy that
void which they recognize. ¢
Many people are deliberately reject-
ing the gospel, but ask yourself this
question. Is my desire to witness for
Him proportionate to the desire of the
world for Him? Have I told about
Him enough to cause others to desire a
personal acquaintance?

*

MARCH 3.

What Is It In Jesus That Attracts
Young People?—John 12:20-32.

FOR STUDY
Review your own Christian experience

manly. These are built upon purity.

The patience of Jesus draws us to
Him.

Thoughtfulness of others, as a virtue,
is at its acme in Jesus’ life.

But the greatest attraction is His
compassionate love. Jesus gives that
which nothing else in the world can
give. Yet it is the thing young people
want most of all. Why shouldn’t we be
attracted to Him?

SOCIETY NOTES

SCOTTS MILLS C. E.

Our Christian Endeavor social was
held at the Joseph McCracken home
during the holidays. Jessie and Charles
Kellogg, Mary Ellis, John and Esther
Brougher were some vacation visitors
who helped to make the evening more
enjoyable. During the evening, we
discovered how little we really knew
about the Bible by trying to match
references and verses. i

We are enjoying the presence of the
Thurman family in our meetings. Mrs.
Sophia Thurman has been quite ill but
hope she can soon be with us again.

A little holiday visitor who is here to
stay is Elizabeth Harriette Delano. We
congratulate Winifred and David on the
wee blessing.

SPRINGBROOK C. E.

From December 23 to January 1, a
series of evangelistic meetings were held.
These meetings were conducted by the
Workers League of Oregon Yearly
Meeting, under the leadership of Denver
Headrick, with Murry Morford as song
leader. A half dozen or more persons
were renewed into right relationship with
God, and one was converted. All who
attended the meetings were blessed and
helped by the clear Gospel messages,
both in sermon and song. Many homes
in the community were visited and we
feel that much good was accomplished.
We were well pleased with the work of
the young people, and pray God’s choice
blessings to rest upon them in the
service to which He calls them.

The Sunday School and Choir
presented a short Christmas program on
the evening of December 25.

Docia Macy, an Elder in the Monthly
Meeting, who had been confined to her
bed for the past fifteen months, died on
December 29. The funeral service was
held at the local Church, on the morning
of January 2, with interment at
McMinnville beside her SOI],‘Wlll Macy,
who preceded her to their heavenly

Home.

SECOND FRIENDS C. E.

Our revival services began ’I"hursdw
evening, January 19, W’lth_‘M.ISS Inez
Bachelor and Miss Nettie Springer as
evangelists. Already much interest is
being shown in the meetings, and we
ae praying and trusting that God will
undertake mightily during the remainder
of the meetings.

badly crushed. It was at first feared
that his foot would have to be amputated
but we are glad to report that he is
doing better than could ever be hoped
for. Frank is an active worker in the
Church, Sunday School and Endeavor
and is missed by his many friends.

We greatly miss Kenneth and Goldie
Tamplin from our Endeavor and Church
services. Mr. and Mrs. Tamplin left
the first of the month for Indianapolis
where they expect to make their home.

Mr. and Mrs. Alison Rogers have
rented Kenneth Tamplin’s house and are
now at home to their many friends at
5807 89th Street S. E.

A miscellaneous shower was given
Miss Mary Canfield and Mr. Gordan
Mann in the Church basement, Friday
evening, January 13. The young couple
received many pretty and useful gifts.
We all wish them happiness and
prosperity in the matrimony barque they
are about to launch.

'STAR C. E.

A number of our Christian Endeavorers
enjoyed singing carols Christmas Eve
at several homes in our community,
among them being several sick and shut-
in ones. ;

Approximately $60.00 was given by
our Sunday School as a part of our
“White Gifts For the King” service.
Two needy families were given money,
food and clothing. About $34.00 was
given for the following: Mission work
among the lepers; The Chilson home-
coming fund and the Salvation Army.
Truly “It is more blessed to give than
to receive.”

Another Cradle Roll member for our
Sunday School. Little Hazel came
December 28 to make her home with Roy
and Lois Beeson. Mrs. Beeson has been
critically ill with pneumonia and other
complications, but in answer to prayer
is improving rapidly.

. A Christian Endeavor business meet-
ing and social was held January 6 at the
J. W. Jones home. A coasting party
was planned but alas, the snow had
changed to slush. However, we have a
social committee that is always ready for
emergencies and we thoroughly enjoyed
a cl)\Iew Year’s party indoors.

ur revival meetings begin Januar
16, with Miss Myrl Huff, ofgIndiana, aSSI
evangelist. We are praying for a real
revival.

Lois Jones and Esther Roberts, from
Pacific College, spent the holidays with
their parents.

Lulu Matthews received word that her
mother, Mrs. John Beeson, of Alhambra,
California, had undergone a serious
operation.

VANCOUVER C. E.

A lot has been purchased on twenty-
first and Esther Streets for our new
Church, and the temporary tabernacle is
being torn down so the lumber may be
used in the new building.

A short Christmas program was
sponsored by the Sunday School on
Sunday morning, December 25, which
was very interesting and enjoyed by all
present.
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Our pastor, Denver B. Headrick, was
away during vacation week, including
Christmas and New Years Sundays,
assisting in a revival meeting at Spring-
brook Friends Church. The meetings
were conducted by the Christian Workers
League of Oregon Yearly Meeting, of
which department he is Superintendent.

Mrs. Elizabeth Ward had charge of
our evening service on Christmas, bring-
ing us a real stirring message. We are
always glad to welcome Mrs. Ward in
our midst as her life and messages are
of great blessing to us.

Our last monthly business meeting was
held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. W. T.
White. The meeting was well attended
and after a short business meeting,
refreshments were served by the social
committee.

Mr. and Mrs. Smith and two children
have moved to Aberdeen, Washington.
Their presence and help is greatly missed
in all our services.

Mrs. Cattington has returned home
from California, where she was recently
called on account of the death of her
daughter. Our heart-felt sympathy is
extended to her in this bereavement.

Mr. and Mrs. Kellos presented us with
a new pulpit for our Church as a
Christmas gift which is very highly

appreciated. AP eyl

Welcome Vancouver! We are glad to

have your report in our Society Note
column.

MELBA C. E.

Our Christmas program was held the
evening of December 25. Much credit
and praise is due to those who made
possible such an enjoyable time.

We are glad to have Mildred Tucker
in our meeting again. She spent the
Christmas vacation at her home in
Greenleaf.

Samuel Swayne, who is attending the
University of Moscow, was less fortunate
than Miss Tucker in that he was detained
at school because of illness during
vacation.

We are planning a surprise for Mr.
and Mrs. Exam Elliott and their son
Paul, who are leaving for Oregon. The);
will be greatly missed in our Church
activities and services.

A contest has been planned for the
purpose of increasing interest in our
Endeavor and increasing our member-
ship. Credits as follow will be given
for (1) being present and on time, 2
Doints; (2) present but late, 1 point;
(3) bringing a visitor, 5 points; (4)
remaining for church after Christian
Endeavor, 1 point. Ruth Eichenberger
and Curtis Morse are each hoping to
lead their teams to victory rather than
be the one to entertain the other side.

PIEDMONT C. E.

Some of our members probably didn’t
know what our December social and
business meeting held in store for them.
No, that wouldn’t have been fair to tell
them either because maybe Clarice
wouldn’t have come if she had known it
was to be a surprise on her. Of course
we don’t know whether Harriett Booker
would have come or not. You see it all
happened this way. We were all playing
games when a telegram came and it
said something like this, “Guard stage

-
from  Newberg. Valuable jewelry
aboard.” We looked around and saw
Glen Rinard and as he was ithe only
one from Newberg, we laid the blame on
him. Last year we had some trouble
along the same line. The result was
quite tragic. We give our last warning
and clear ourselves of all responsibility.
Girls, beware of Idaho boys!

For our mext social, we met at the
Burns home. The evening' was spent in
playing games, eating apples and
popcorn.

Our Endeavor took charge of the
Christmas evening service. We surely
enjoyed the message that Clarice
Morford brought.

We are glad to have Myron Lull back
in our services again after his long
illness. During the holidays our Chris-
tian Endeavor members sang for him
one evening, followed by prayer. We
feel that God definitely blessed him
physically, so that now he is out again.

Myron Morford is back with us again
after being away all summer and fall.
We truly enjoy his presence in our
meetings.

Robert Shattuck, who is attending

North Pacific FEvangelistic Institute,
spoke at the Sunday evening service,
January 8, on “Peace,” from Isaiah 26:3.
We are glad that we can have that
peace in our hearts when we trust in
Jesus.
. Dr. Bulgin is holding a revival meet-
ing in our community. Our evening
services have been dismissed for these.
A union meeting of the young people in
our community was held in our Church,
January 15, conducted by the pianist and
song leader. We are praying that God
will make him a blessing for the good
of our community.

FIRST FRIENDS C. E.

Our Sunday School has started a
contest which will be of interest and
profit to everyone as well as increase
the attendance of the Sunday School, we
believe. We are going to visit all of the
Monthly Meetings in Oregon Yearly
Meeting on the map. As we reach each
Monthly Meeting a short history of its
organization will be given by the class
reaching it first. Mileage will be given
for new members, attendance, on time,
ete.

On account of the severe weather, we
had no church services the first Sunday
in January but some of our members
attended the opening services of the
Union Gospel Mission in the afternoon.
A men’s quartet from our Church sang.

Mr. Martin, of the {American Sunday
School Union, spoke to us in his vivid
way on the needs iand opportunities of
his work in the rural districts, Sunday
morning, January 8. We were also
privileged to have with us this same
morning, Mr. Coleman, who is Superin-
tendent of the Sunday School work in
Japan. He brought us greetings from
his workers there.

Our prayer meeting disbanded Thurs-
day evening, January 12, to meet with
the other churches of the community
at Sunnyside Methodist Church to listen
to an illustrated lecture by Dr. Melvin
Kyle, noted archeologist and writer of
many books. He has just returned from
Palestine where he has been making
extensive excavations. The message was
a real inspiration and served to deepen

our faith in the infallibility of the Bible.

Rev. C. A. Hadley, W. P. Murphy,
Walter (Cook and Frank Roberts drove
to Twin Rocks, Tuesday to get work
started on the New Conference
Auditorium that is to be erected before
next summer. All but Mr. Hadley
remained to work there until Conference
time. Let us begin to pray for the
Conference now.

The Elizabeth Frye Bible Class and
the Burden Bearer’s Class (both women’s
classes) spent an enjoyable day together
in the basement of the (Church. Dinner
was served at one o’clock, and there was
surely plenty for all to eat.

The Burden Bearer’s class and their
husbands had a Christmas party in Dr.
George’s new home. A Christmas tree
with a present for everyone was part
of the evening’s entertainment. At the
close of a lively evening an impressive
service was held dedicating the new
home.

On Monday evening, January 16, we
had charge of our first mission service
at the Commons Mission. With perhaps
one exception it ‘was the first service
of that kind any of our young people
have ever been in. A goodly number of
the church people attended to help us in
the services by their presence and
prayers Gladys Hadley spoke and a
male quartet sang. God’s presence was
keenly felt during the whole service.
We are hoping to enlarge our field
of service even more than this.

Saturday, January 14, found us
gathered at the home of Helen George
for our monthly Christian Endeavor
business meeting. Since business was
not pressing we journeyed to Reed
College to enjoy the basket ball game
between Pacific and Reed. After yelling
ourselves hoarse we returned to the
starting point to transact such business
as necessary and enjoy some of Mrs.
George’s famous ‘“Junior” Christian
Endeavor popcorn balls which we vividly
remembered from days of long ago (?).

Telephones
Office 341
Residence 1697 J

Dr. Carl E. Miller

Dentist

X Ray Laboratory

Hours by Appointment
511-512 U. S. Bank Building
SALEM -2 OREGON

Builder’s Supplies Electric Supplies

Paints, Glass, Roofing
Hawthorne

Hardware
K. L. MENDENHALL
Tabor 0435

1078 Hawthorne Ave. Poriland, Ore.
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CHRISTIAN WORKER’S
- LEAGUE.

We are saying ‘with the Psalmist,
“Bless the Lord, O my soul; and all that
is within me, bless His holy name,” and
are realizing with the Apostle Paul that,
“I can do all things through Christ
which strengtheneth me.”

We are encouraged in the Lord, and
are thanking Him for giving us a part
in His great plan of evangelizing the
world.

The revival held at Springbrook during
the «Christmas vacation was our first
work as a League. The services were
blessed of God by the presence of the
Holy Spirit. Five souls were definitely
saved. Others took new ground, and
advanced in their Christian experience.

The afternoon meetings, under the
direction of the Cammack sisters, were
times when the Holy Spirit was faithful
to hearts, and caused people to think of
the question, “Where must I spend
eternity ?” The leader, Mr. Headrick,
was in charge, and Mr. Murray Morford
proved an efficient song leader.

The attendance was good, considering
that that time was the week of Oregon’s
winter. Eternity alone will reveal all
that was accomplished.

* s #

A Word to Candidates.

Our questionaires are out. Those _'\vho
have not as yet received one, be patient.
Those who have, please fill them out
and return as soon as possible.

Watch this column for announcements.
You will rejoice to know what the Lord
is doing for us, and through us. ' Be
sure to see the next issue of The
Friendly Endeavor.

—Reported by Denver Headrick.

(Continued from First Page.)

table and the wife and children on the
floor out of sight. This caused some
discussion as to where they could all get
tables. One boy offered to plane from
logs, here in the Malava forest, boards
for tables at the small price of about
fifty American cents. Some suggested
that the men do without hats, shoes,
socks ete. and use the money to buy
tables from the Manual School at
Kaimosi. Being in America, you may
not fully appreciate this move among
these native Christians—for it is a
movement among only the Christians—
but it is i thing for ‘which to praise
God. For men and women to eat
together, walk together on the road—
we mean husbands with their wives—
for the men to offer women chairs, all
of this means a great change in the
spiritual and mental attitude of both
men and women. We rejoice when we
read of the way women in Turkey and
other lands are breaking the yoke of
custom and superstition. So we rejoice
for this wonderful move that is beginn-
ing here among these African Christians.
The Monthly Meeting asked if iwe
would send Esther and Rachel home for
school and we stay on in Africa, if they
would give us Sh. 1000 with which to
send our daughters home. They dread
so to have us leave. They do mnot
realize the problem before us of choos-
ing a college for our daughters, the long
voyage home through foreign lands and
other problems that might arise on the
way. But we all wish—Esther .and
Rachel with us—that it was not
necessary for us to leave just now. A
great responsibility rests on Friends of
America to see that workers are sent
out soon, who can help guide and teach
these hungry, seeking people. With such
a movement as we are seeing, blessed
are those who can help them i{nto the
light, but woe to those who put
stumbling blocks in their way.

We need your prayers that we may be
wise in all we do and that the native
church may increase in power and the
knowledge of Jesus Christ; that people
may walk in the light that comes to
them and have strength to make things
right as the Holy Ghost reveals them to
them, and that many more may receive
the baptism with the Holy Ghost.

Yours looking for Jesus’ return,
Arthur and Edna Chilson.

Start A. LITTLE SAVINGS
ACCOUNT IN A TWENTY

PAYMENT OR AN ENDOWMENT
POLICY IN THE

Aetna Life Insurance Co.

For further information inquire of
F. F. ANDERSON, District Mgr.,
725 Grant Street =~ McMinnville, Oregon

Heacock Sash & Door Co.

215 SECOND STREET
Corner Salmon
PORTLAND, OREGON

We give the best prices and service on
Doors, Windows, Mill Work, Builders’
Hardware, Paint, Roofing, etc. .We be-
lieve in Quaker honesty and fair dealing.

Office Hours:
9 a. m. to 5 p. m.

Tabor 9584

DR. A. E. GEORGE

DENTIST

DR. CLAUDE A. LEWIS

PHYSICIAN AND SURGEON

105012, Hawthorne Ave.
PORTLAND, - OREGON

MORE MILES PER DOLLAR
ON TIRES BY

LEE

OF CONSHOHOCKEN
Dealers Everywhere
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